

**Suncoast Area Service**  
**May 7th, 2017 ASC Report**

ASC Chair	Tim G.	P	FDC Chair	Kimberly	A
ASC Co-Chair	Rick J.	P	FDC Co-Chair	Open	-
Secretary	Paula S.	A	FDC Secretary	Kate	A
Alt. Secretary	Sara H.	P	Policy	Scott	A
Treasurer	Jack	P	Alt. Policy	Julie	A
Alt. Treasurer	Josh	P	Lit. Distribution	Tim	P
RCM 1	Rebecca B.	P	GSR O&M	Ron	A
RCM 2	Rachel R.	P	Web Servant	Charlie	P
Activities	Patty K.	P	Alt. Web Servant	Arthur	A

**Next Area Service Meeting is June 11th, 2017**

**Open Forum/ Announcements:**

**1. TIM: OPEN POSITIONS & NOMINATIONS for 2017 ASC:**

Secretary (Vote of Acclimation), Alt. Secretary, RCM2, and FDC Co-Chair

**Secretary:** Per Paula's resignation, vote of acclimation took place for alt. secretary to step into secretary position. Sara H. has the willingness, and was voted into secretary position.

**Alt. Secretary:** Michelle H. nominated by Roger (HG: Solution in the Steps). 2<sup>nd</sup> by Ashley (HG: No Matter What). Michelle: has the willingness, 20 mos clean, works steps, familiar w/traditions. Michelle was voted into Alt. Secretary position.

**RCM2:** Per Rebecca's RCM1 term expiring June 1<sup>st</sup>, Rachel R. moving into RCM1 June 1<sup>st</sup>. Rebecca carrying out May duties as RCM1 in last month of position. A new RCM2 will need nominated, and voted in at next ASC. No nominees were suggested in May.

Q: What is traveling required for RCM2?

Becca: Friday travel to region destination, Saturday FDC, Sunday is biz meeting (all weekend, once per month)

Q: Tammy: If a GSR wants to apply for this position, must they step down from their GSR position?

Tim: Yes, area service positions can only be held one at a time.

2. TIM: please help clean up after area service, Jimmy has been doing it for 19 years

3. Activities: Roger: what is annual budget of activities JAN – DEC...\$1250?

Patty: YES – we are above budget by \$240 – refunded all budget funds and earned \$240 extra.

Christopher: what about skydiving?

Patty: it is really expensive and you have to pay upfront

Jamie: bowling still every month?

Patty: yes every month/2<sup>nd</sup> Friday – we had over 70 people this month

? Is there extra spending?

Patty: no, self-funded

4. Literature: ? How do we get new literature materials ordered on the current form?

Tim: will talk to Jack

### **NEW MOTIONS:**

- 1.** Moving meeting space from main hall over to classroom? Tim: Straw Poll said NO.

### **SECRETARY REPORT**

#### **New Business:**

- New Positions taking effect: Sara H (Secretary) Michelle H (Alt Secretary) Rachel (RCM1)
- Need to nominate and vote in RCM2 in June
- Would like to request that all sub-committee and FDC committee reports be emailed to **secretary.suncoastna@gmail.com**

#### **Old Business:**

- ASC body voted and coffee motion denied
- July ASC will meet on July 16<sup>th</sup> due to FRCNA, majority vote

### **RCM:**

#### **Old/ Current Business:**

- NONE

#### **New Business:**

- MAY RSC May 19, 20, 21 Orlando Rosen Center / FDC Sat 9am
- Becca's last month serving, Rachel stepping into RC1 for July
- Need to nominate and vote in RCM2 at next ASC (June)

#### **Situations/Changes:**

- NONE

### **GSR O&M:** (Ricky J)

#### **Old/ Current Business:**

- NONE

#### **New Business:**

- GSR Laura T Admission of Defeat
- GSR Jamie S Serenity in the Morning
- Alt GSR Laurel D Lifeboat Group
- Alt GSR Tammy F Saturday Night Speaker

#### **Situations/Changes:**

- NONE

## **H & I:** (Dan - Alt Chair)

### **Old/ Current Business:**

- A few members had an AD HOC meeting on getting more NA into the Sally. They are bringing to AREA to try and get a meeting started at the 911 bldg. They are looking for volunteers to take clients to outside meetings 3 times a week.

### **New Business:**

- We are going to have a formal month in June to change the policy on having to a FDC orientation to an H&I orientation. There is no longer a FDC orientation.
- Help Line not present at today's meeting

### **Situations/Changes:**

- NONE

## **Web Coordinator:**

### **Old/ Current Business:**

- Posted various announcements as per request.
- Sent meeting list to printer to be printed for May.

### **New Business:**

- STATS for APRIL: avg daily visits 410, total visits 12,304 !!! This is a new high visitor count. Visits are steadily increasing!
- PLEASE ANNOUNCE WEBSITE IN YOUR LOCAL HOMEGROUP:  
[www.suncoastNA.org](http://www.suncoastNA.org)
- New Newsletter is out! Send submissions to [newsletter@suncoastna.org](mailto:newsletter@suncoastna.org)

### **Situations/Changes:**

- NONE

## **Resource Coordinator:** (Danielle H)

### **Old/ Current Business:**

- Lit booth on 4/22 for Veterans stand. Justin P and Rebecca B helped man the booth. It went really well, there was a huge turnout.

### **New Business:**

- May 25-26 NA will have a Lit booth for the Safe Children's Coalition at the Hyatt. Need trusted servants with at least one year clean and strong knowledge of the NA program to help man the booth.  
Need a trusted servant to accompany me to the behavioral health consortium on Fri May 19<sup>th</sup> from 9 – 10:30
- Ordering NA banner \$85

### **Situations/Changes:**

- NONE

## **Literature:**

### **Old/ Current Business:**

**New Business:** Lit order was \$2,336.15

### **Situations/Changes:**

## **Activities:**

### **Old/ Current Business:**

- RIB FEST – fliers are out, asking \$500 for budget, facility rented for \$101.65, bal goes towards food – need enough to feed everyone. \$5 suggested donation entry, cash prize raffle, no addict turned away
- Other Activities

### **New Business:**

- Rib Fest is Sunday June 25<sup>th</sup> @ Coquina Beach
- Currently planning:
  1. “FUN DAY” at Manatee County Beach on July 30<sup>th</sup>
  2. Beach Bash is in September at Siesta Key Beach
  3. Busch Gardens (Group Rate) in FALL

### **Situations/Changes: New Ideas:**

- NONE

## **Treasurer’s Report:**

### **Old/Current Business:**

- April beginning balance: \$3,644.93  
Grp contributions: \$1,587.43  
Lit Order: \$1,499.50  
Rebecca: \$480  
Arnold: \$120.84  
Total Deposit: \$3,687.77  
TOTAL Available Cash: \$7,332.70  
Expenses: \$2,098.11  
BALANCE: \$5,234.59

### **New Business:**

- Interim Treasurer (RON) – there is only 1 check left bc both alt/chair are out of town. RCM & Activities are both looking for checks. Becca: I have \$500 to cover rooms. If donation for region, I’ll need another check. It was decided to give Activities the check. Q: note as deduction? A: Per Tim, will correct in notes

### **Situations/Changes:**

- NONE

**\*\*\* PLEASE BRING YOUR LIT ORDER & AREA DONATION TO THE TREASURER 15 MINUTES PRIOR TO THE BEGINNING OF AREA SERVICE**

**Policy:**

**Old/Current Business:**

- NO REPORT

**New Business:**

- NO REPORT

**Situations/Changes:**

- NO REPORT

**RACK Coordinator:** (Alt Christopher P)

**Old/Current Business:**

- NONE

**New Business:**

- All racks fully stocked

**Situations/Changes:**

- NONE

**FDC:**

Chairperson's Report: 10 people attended

**MEETING ANNOUNCEMENTS:**

- Atmosphere of Recovery looking for new GSR
- Fresh Start Group Memorial Day Event May 27<sup>th</sup> Sarabay Baptist Church 5:00
- Friday Night Lights Speaker Meeting May 26<sup>th</sup> 9pm Mackie A.
- Sunday May 28 We Do Recover Group 7pm Food & Fellowship, 8pm 2 Speakers

**ANNOUNCEMENTS:** If you have any changes, announcements, and / or corrections to our website – please email [Webservant@NA.org](mailto:Webservant@NA.org) and [Secretary.suncoastNA@gmail.com](mailto:Secretary.suncoastNA@gmail.com)

**For the Good of NA:**

Charlie (Web servant): need proper channels to get a new meeting posted online/printed in meeting list. Please send to web servant email, request will go through subcommittee review, and new meeting must attend 3 ASC's.

Q: Put new meetings up before 3 ASC's?

Becca: PRO: gives newcomer more support

Richard G: wait to address with policy next month

Charlie: We answer to world

Tim: no, they answer to us

Roger: CON: meeting lists get printed and people hang onto them for long periods of time. If meeting doesn't survive, people will show up to no meeting

Charlie: will continue to leave new meetings in announcements section before 3 ASCs are met

Tim: revisit next month when policy is present

Taryn: Does this ASC have anything to do with the NA APP?

Tim: not sure who updates APP

Charlie: I went through the appropriate channels to make changes, and nothing ever changed.